
Osceola Campus Faculty and Staff Meeting Minutes

April 13, 2010
Attendees:
Aryan Ashkani, Kristin Barthlomew, Marie Brady, Diane Brown,  Paul Chapman, Oscar Cuan, Steve Cunningham,  Akos Delneky, Kris Dougherty, Elizabeth Earle, Magdala Emmanuel, Ray Enger, Betty Fenner, Stephanie Freuler, Lauren Grant, Al Groccia, Peggy Gunnell, Christina Hardin, Donna Haskins, Nathan Hicks, Jenny Hu, Ricot Jean, Chris Klinger, Shari Koopman, Carlos Lebron, Pierre Lubold, John McFarland, Estrellita Mejia, Marsha Miller, Teresa Nater, Carole Nevels, Melissa Pedone, Christie  Pickeral,  Shawn Pollgreen, Todd Ribardo, Dave Rogers, Denise Ross, Deanne Rothman, Sue Skambis, Jorge Soto, Donna Sovern, Jackie Starren, Alfred Taylor, Angie Trutie, Chris Weidman.
Call to Order/Welcome: 

               
-Marie Brady called the meeting to order. 
-Announced that Osceola has reached 121.5% enrollment for the spring term with an enrollment over 9,690 students.  For the summer term, the latest registration reports  reflect that Osceola has reached 107% enrollment with over 5,115 students.
-Congratulations to Osceola faculty who were awarded tenure in March 2010:

Celeste Henry, Counselor, John McFarland, Professor of EAP, Shawn Pollgreen, Professor of EAP and Bruce Weisenbarger, Professor of EMT.
Faculty Association:
-The next meeting will be May 13 at 1:30 pm.

-Election for the College wide Faculty President will be occurring soon. Faculty were encouraged to submit their votes.

-An update on the interview process for the Provost, Osceola Campus position was given.  
Facilities:

-For the Fall Session, Osceola Campus will be receiving six classroom portables, one student services portable and one restroom portable.
-Marie Brady, Melissa Pedone and Boris Feijoo are on a committee that will be selecting the architect for Building Four, Osceola Campus.
Academic Departments:
-Melissa Pedone announced that Professor Laura Session is a new four month faculty in Chemistry.  This position is shared with West Campus science department. 
- The Math Fair, held April 8, was very successful. Thanks to student development and student services for their assistance. There were 235 students who visited all the stations at the Math Fair. 
- Faculty participating in the collegewide assessment were encouraged to submit their assessment.
- Appreciation to Jorge Soto and the Audio Visual Department for their assistance in videotaping and posting the forums of the two finalists in the Dean, Communications and Humanities search.
Library:

-Quiet study in the Learning Center will be available in Building 3, Room 103 until the end of the session. The hours of operation will be: Mondays 4:30 pm – 6:00 pm and Saturdays: 9:00 am – 3:00 pm.
-Library Services electronic survey for faculty is open and available to be submitted until the end of the session.
Student Services:
-Year-round PELL Grants are available to students. In addition to Fall and Spring, students can be granted a PELL Grant in the Summer. The student must take a minimum of six credit hours in the Summer to receive one.
-Evaluation of student services wait-time, lines and services is being conducted. Any input and feedback would be welcome.



-New applications are up over 30% from last year at Osceola Campus.


-College wide 40% more financial aid has been awarded.
-Two new full time positions have been given to Osceola Campus Student Services: Orientation Manager/Coordinator and Answer Center Specialist.
Student Development:
- Welcome new Valencia Volunteers Coordinator- Carlos Lebron.
- Student Development Budget Process- Annual Reports/
Budget Requests Due Friday (4/16).
- SGA Elections- 2010-2011 President Shabrena Hossain and 

Vice President James Tillar
Miscellaneous:

- Professor Pierre Lubold sent accolades to Dr. Ellen Pastorino, Professor of Psychology, for being cited in the Monitor on Psychology (March 2010),  Engaging the Millennial Learner, by Amy Novotny, where research suggests offering variety may be the best way to engage undergraduates.  http://www.apa.org/monitor/2010/03/undergraduates.aspx
-Professor Al Groccia announced on Saturday, April 17 at 7 pm the Valencia Foundation Rock and Roll Sing Along Benefit Rock Concert featuring The Rogue Scholars will be at the Osceola Campus Auditorium.  A $5 donation per person will be accepted at the door with all proceeds going to the Valencia Foundation. This event is sponsored by Phi Theta Kappa.
-Students will receive a 20% off all textbooks in the college bookstores when 
purchases are made in the bookstore from April 28 – April 30.

